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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

P.O. Box 75115

Washington, DC 20013


June 9, 2005, Draft Agenda

Miner Elementary School, 15th and F Streets NE

7:00pm
Call to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes


Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:25
Officer Reports:

1.
Chair (2 minutes)
A.
RFP update for Maryland Ave Fire House and 9th Street Police Station

B. 
Special exception for Cluck-U-Chicken at 1123 H Street, NE

2.
Vice-Chair (5 minutes)
3.
Secretary (10 minutes)
A.
Bylaw amendment regarding monthly agenda package

3.
Treasurer (5 minutes)
A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and previous month’s disbursements

B.
Approve monthly photocopying expenses

7:55
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing (5 minutes)
A.
Recommendation:  Revise the proposed ABC Board procedures regarding unsolicited amendments to voluntary agreements – the ABC Board will include explanations and rationale for amendments prior to a hearing or mediation

B. 
Accept Committee Report.

2.
Economic Development and Zoning (5 minutes)
A.
Recommendation:  Support mixed-income residential development at Rosedale, but reserve right to provide further input on traffic, architectural style and unit configuration

B.
Recommendation:  Send letter of support to BZA for variances to construct new entrance lobby at Peace Baptist Church (712 18th St, NE).

C.
Recommendation:  Send letter to HPRB stating that the Commission does not object to proposed rear façade changes at 807/809 Maryland Ave, NE.

D.
Recommendation:  Send letter of support to Zoning Commission for text amendment to allow the use of pervious paving for certain parking facilities.

E.
Accept Committee Report.
3.
Community Outreach (5 minutes)
A.
Recommendation: Approve grant for Kid Power DC ($500.00) 
B.
Accept Committee Report.

4.
Public Safety (5 minutes)
A.
No recommendations

B. 
Accept Committee Report.

5.
Schools Committee (5 minutes)
A.
Recommendation: Send a letter to DCPS urging full funding of all school libraries.

B.
Accept Committee February and April Reports.
8:20
Unfinished Business
1. Updating of Individualized Education Programs at Spingarn SHS (Borbely) (5 minutes)
2. DDOT Alley and Street Repair Schedule (Alberti) (5 minutes)
8:30
New Business (none)

1. Friends of Sherwood – Father’s Day Event (Fengler) (5 minutes)
2. Dog Park Establishment Amendment Act of 2005 (B16-0028) (Beatty) (15 minutes)
3. Liquor License Transfer, Ha Hu Grocery, 1451 Maryland Ave. NE (Borbely) (5 minutes)
8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn

Time limits in parenthesis and italics are for notional planning to ensure we complete all required business within two hours

Minutes

May 12, 2005

Miner Elementary School

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Borbely, Fengler, Holden, Ibangha, and Rice 

The meeting was convened at 7:01 pm. 

Agenda

Mr. Rice added two items to the agenda: Committee membership for his committee, and a letter to DDOT on a bike lane.  Mr. Borbely added an addition to the ABL committee. The agenda was approved without objection.

Minutes

Mr. Ibangha changed a mention of Kentucky Courts to Rosedale. The minutes for March were approved without objection.

Community Comments
Bill Schultheiss spoke about a group that has organized to support dog park legislation before the City Council.  He asked the ANC to pass a resolution in support of the bill and provided sample resolutions, including one passed by ANC 4C.

Michael Bell said he had met with Commissioner Mack about an 8” variance he needed for the installation of an elevator.  Mr. Rice said that the variance would be considered by the Economic Development and Zoning at its meeting on May 31st.

Michael Herman expressed his concern that the proposed condominium development at the PEPCO site would not be mixed use.  He said that there is no commercial retail within walking distance of his home, and encouraging mixed usage would keep business in the neighborhood, provide safety with pedestrian traffic, and mitigate what would be a sterile environment.  He said he had a petition with 84 signatures supporting the idea that the developer should consider mixed use.

Community Discussion: Hilltop Campus Proposal
Tommy Wells discussed his proposal for the Hilltop Campus, which would encompass Spingarn High School, Young Elementary School, Browne Junior High School and Phelps Vocational School at a site overlooking the Anacostia, the Arboretum and a golf course. The site is in a neighborhood that has lots of social needs, and the current schools are badly in need of repair.  He suggests that something wonderful could be created, with the site including a wellness center, a kiosk library, and among other things, industry-standard vocational classrooms within.  He suggested that it could be a multi-agency project, including DCPS, DOES, and even some affordable housing using funds from the Housing Production Trust Fund.  He thinks it could be included in the New Communities Program, after Sursum Corda.  His vision is that it could become a campus where people could learn and feel safe, and it could serve as a metaphor for the rebuilding of the city’s schools.  In answer to a question about a timetable for the Campus proposal, he said that the New Communities program was currently focused on Sursum Corda, and he hoped that the relevant ANCs would push to make the Hilltop area the next one.  

Commissioner Rice asked about the numbers of students in the public schools.   Mr. Wells said that the new McKinley Tech, for the first time, showed an increase in the number of students; overall, the numbers are remaining steady, but an increasing number of children are attending charter schools. With 5-6 million square feet of space available in the public schools, he wants to work with the neighbors to tailor public assets to the needs of the neighborhood.  He said stand-alone vocational education schools have been incorporated into regular high schools.  

Single Member District Reports
Commissioner Alberti reported that he met with the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board about S&T Market, and there will be a hearing on the amendments the Board made to the agreement.  The bottom line, he said, is that the Board will amend the voluntary agreement to permit single sales.

Commissioner Beatty (through Commissioner Fengler) announced two meetings, both to be held at Sherwood Rec Center: one on Lovejoy Park on May 25th, and one on Kingsman Field on June 1st. 

Commissioner Fengler said he had received an e-mail from Kelly Steele about the dog park legislation. He said he would put the issue on the agenda for the next ANC meeting.  He also reported that there is a petition being circulated for a stop sign on 11th and F Streets.  He said he has not heard from the Department of Parks and Recreation about his concerns about the Father’s Day event at Sherwood Rec Center, which he said turns the neighborhood into a mess.  Finally, he said he thought the PSA ad, produced jointly by ANC 6A and ANC 6C, is terrific.

Commissioner Ibangha thanked Mr. Rice for attending his SMD meeting on the Rosedale project.  He said that community input on the project has been completed and it would now be moved to the Economic Development and Zoning Committee.  He reported that the Director of Public Works apologized for not attending the meeting, and that parking tickets written on baseball game days can be voided for permitted cars.

Commissioner Borbely reported on a meeting with neighborhood leaders on problems with sexual assaults in his SMD.  There seems to be a lot of trouble being caused by local kids, and people are trying to find positive things for them to do, such as organizing basketball leagues.  Mr. Borbely said one hope is to make an effort to find out who the kids are and where they live, so their parents can be contacted.  He reported that a Stop Work order had been issued for illegal construction on 15th Street NE.  He further said that the old Miner School would become a charter school, that there is a proposal to add more restaurants and taverns on H Street; and that a grocery store with a liquor license is applying to move from Northwest to 1451 Maryland Avenue NE.

Commissioner Rice reported that he is working with residents in his SMD on the question of noise regulations for churches.  They are exploring whether churches are exempt from the regulations and who enforces them.

Commissioner Holden reported that about 100 people had attended her SMD meeting.  She thanked people for attending and announced the special May 24 meeting by the ABL committee, to consider Joe Englert's proposals for H Street.  She also reported on trash being created by renovations at 1209 Wylie Street NE.

Commissioner Alberti reported that the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association would hold its annual fundraiser on May 21st.  He also said that the new parking regulations for RFK parking would be ready on May 13th, and that the current regulations were on the ANC’s web site.

Officers Reports
Chair: Mr. Fengler reported that he had received no response to his letter to DHCD about the REF for the Maryland Avenue firehouse and the 9th Street police station.  He also said that his letter to DCRA about the proposed Chuck You carryout has been ignored, and that director Patrick Canavan has been unresponsive.  He also reported that DDOT has a citywide project to identify alleys that need repair, and he was looking for assistance in preparing a list.  Mr. Alberti suggested that it be turned over to individual commissioners for each to identify the top five, and the second five in her/his SMD.  The request should also be put on the website.

Vice Chair:  Mr. Ibangha reported that he ad attended a training session by the ABC with Commissioner Beatty.

Secretary: Mr. Borbely said he didn’t have the language for his proposed bylaws amendment regarding revised agenda deadlines but would have it next month.

Treasurer:  Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer’s report.  The report shows that the opening checking account balance was $406.80 and that the savings account balance was $4,135.19. He announced an allotment for the first quarter of '05 for $5,794.42   Motions:  Mr. Alberti moved that checks for the following amounts be approved: $120 to Roberta Weiner for transcribing meeting minutes; and for $474.50 to Kinko’s copying expenses; and a $12 bank service charge for the period ending March 31.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Borbely, and approved without objection, leaving a checking account balance of $5,594.72, and a savings account balance of $4,136.59, for a closing total of $9,731.31. Motion: Mr. Alberti moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded by Mr. Fengler, and approved without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved acceptance of the Quarterly Report for the 2nd Quarter of FY05. Mr. Ibangha asked whether the records were kept on a spreadsheet, and was told that there was. The motion was seconded by Mr. Fengler, and passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $50 be approved for copying each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for May.    The motion was seconded by Mr. Ibangha and passed without objection.  

Committee Reports
Alcohol Beverage Licensing

Mr. Fengler said there were no formal recommendations from the committee. .  Motion:  Mr. Fengler moved that the ANC accept the report of the ABL committee.  The motion passed without objection.  Motion:  Mr. Borbely nominated Tolu Tolu to the ABL Committee.  Ms. Tolu introduced herself, and her nomination was accepted without objection.

Economic Development and Zoning

Motion: Mr. Rice moved that the ANC send letters to DPMED, DCRA and Councilmembers Graham and Ambrose with the following recommendations:

For the Home Again Initiative:
The Home Again initiative should, at a minimum, notify the ANC, SMD and Ward Councilperson when a property is put in a bundle and then again when the bundle is assigned to a developer.

The Home Again Initiative should create public involvement guidelines for developers.  Even matter-of-right projects can proceed much more smoothly if residents are informed early, hopefully in a meeting or series of meetings that can be organized by an ANC Commissioner.  OP should help with these community involvement and notification guidelines.

As required by regulation, all Home Again projects should be required to submit a complete set of building plans.  A set of these plans should be maintained by Home Again as a documented history of the renovation and to allow review for accuracy and soundness of design.

The Home Again Initiative should clarify its policy with respect to affordable housing.  The ANC should communicate previous positions on appropriate definitions of affordable housing.

For DCRA:
DCRA should consider creating Ward liaisons like DDOT and OP to address issues under the jurisdiction of DCRA, including questions on building permits.

For MOTIR:
MOTIR should post all permits immediately at 1209 Wylie Street so that neighbors know if the work they see happening is permitted.  No other property should be released to MOTIR pending satisfactory resolution of issues with 1209 Wylie.

On the projects that involve excavation and party walls (12154, 1216, 1217 Wylie), MOTIR should have been in contact with the adjacent property owners before submitting permit applications.  DCRA should not issue any permits for these addresses until there is an indication in the application file that this has happened.

The Home Again Initiative needs to inform MOTIR of their responsibilities with respect to adjacent property owners.  No Title should be surrendered until Home Agtain has confirmation that adjacent neighbors have been consulted.

No building or site should ever be left unsupervised and unsecured.  When the workday ends, the buildings must be secured or monitored for safety.

In response to a question, Mr. Rice said that the Home Again program consists of a list of developers qualified to bid on vacant buildings.  The City doesn’t turn over the buildings until they are fully permitted with DCRA.  The program should exert more oversight over the developers.  The motion was passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Rice moved that the ANC send a letter to the Historic Preservation Review Board containing the following recommendations on the Medlink proect:

Support residential re-development at a moderate density of no more than 275 units that will not overwhelm the surrounding neighborhood, which is composed primarily of rowhouses and some small apartment buildings.  (The previous development plans that were approved by HPRB had a total of 275 units. It would have been preferable for density above that allowed under R-5-B zoning to come in as a Planned Unit Development; ANC 6A previously supported a down-zoning from R-5-D to R-5-B, although this was never acted upon by OP.)

Support the renovation of the 1928 building and the demolition of later additions to allow reconstruction with underground parking at a greater than 1.1 to 1 ratio.  New construction, particularly along Massachusetts Avenue, should look to the 1928 building for guidance on appropriate height, massing and materials.  With respect to height and massing, the “B” building as currently proposed is out of scale with the 1928 building, which is the contributing historical structure on the property.  With respect to materials, particular care should be exercised where extensive expanses of glass are proposed, as in the “C” and “E” buildings.

Support the 3-story height of proposed “D” and “E” buildings ar the corner of 8th and C Streets, NE and along C Street, NE as consistent with the scale of rowhouses opposite.

Recommend that the project not include the auo/taxi drop-off court along the southern (Massachusetts/Constitution Ave.) edge of the project.  Most vehicles would approach from the west, and would have to turn across traffic flow on Constitution and Massachusetts to use the proposed drop-off court.  A pedestrian entrance with green space and landscaping would be more desirable.

Support multiple points of pedestrian entry into the residential buildings to prevent long “dead zones” along the sidewalk.

Support access points on 7th, 8th, and C Streets for automobiles to spread the traffic burden among the surrounding residential streets.

support widening the 8th Street NE entrance as planned to provide additional space for the St. James Church.  Recommend a step-down in height of the “A” building on 8th Street NE as it approaches the church.

support gym, indoor pool or other health-related amenity in the renovated 1975 tower (“C” building) that could be open to the surrounding community.

HPRB should consider whether the first phase of the project would meet HPRB approval if proposed without the second phase.

The motion was approved without objection.

 Motion: A motion was made to accept the report of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee.  It was accepted without objection.

Community Outreach

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved the recommendation of Community Outreach Committee chair Elizabeth Nelson that Bettie Currie-Tonic be removed from the Committee because she has not attended any meetings. The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved the Committee’s recommendation that $150.17 be provided to the Gibbs Elementary School PTA to pay for the shipping of pom-poms that had been purchased using an earlier grant from the ANC.  The request was approved without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to approve the Committee’s recommendation that each Commissioner be allowed to purchase up to four frames, at a total cost of not more than $100, for posting the ANC agenda at places within their SMD.  Commissioners discussed how best to pay for them in such a way as to stay within the Auditor’s guidelines for purchases.  It was determined to modify the motion to use Kinko’s as a vehicle for purchasing the frames, with one Commissioner taking orders from the others.  Mr. Borbely volunteered to be the purchasing agent.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion:  Mr. Fengler moved acceptance of the Community Outreach Committee report.  It was accepted without objection.

Public Safety

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to adopt the committee mission and goals recommended by the Public Safety Committee. The motion was adopted without ojection.

Motion;  Mr. Fengler moved that the recommendation of the Public Safety Committee, that PSAs 102 and 103 both be asked to send a representative to every Committee meeting. It was passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the report of the Public Safety Committee be accepted. It was accepted without objection.

Schools
Mr. Borbely said there are real issues with Special Education at Spingarn, specifically that Individualized Education Programs for special ed students are not up to date.  Mr. Alberti asked whether someone at the school level or someone downtown is responsible for updating the IEPs. Mr. Cromer, a representative from Spingarn, said that the school's special ed program is doing better than it ever has, and that information is being discussed without having been confirmed.  Mr. Ibangha expressed his concern that there was no principal or vice principal presenting information at the committee meeting, and that he had asked Tommy Wells for a meeting, but he had not received a reply.    Mr. Fengler said that issues like this should be discussed with Mr. Wells, and he feels uncomfortable taking any action on the issue without more information.  Mr. Cromer said that Spingarn is looking for more community involvement, and the business community needs to invest in the school.  He also said that girl gangs are a bigger problem than anything else.  Elizabeth Nelson suggested giving the principal a chance to respond to the concerns.  Mr. Borbely agreed to speak with Spingarn's principal. Mr. Fengler suggested referring the issue back to the committee so it can investigate further.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the March and April reports of the Schools Committee be accepted. The motion passed without objection.

Motion:  Mr. Rice nominated André Taylor to the Schools Committee.  The nomination was accepted without objection.

New Business
ABC Oversight and Great Weight
Mr. Fengler expressed his frustration in dealing with the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, particularly based on his experience with S&T Liquors, and he requested that the ABL Committee work to help improve the Board's procedures. 

Bike Lane on C Street
Motion: Mr. Rice moved that the ANC send a letter to DDOT supporting the establishment of a bike lane on C Street NE between 3rd and 13th Streets.  The motion was adopted without objection.

Mr. Schultheiss suggested that the ANC request bike lanes on additional streets .  He said the City has just published maps of bike lanes.

The meeting was adjourned without objection at 8:45.

May 18, 2005

Lisa Burcham

Associate Director

Historic Preservation Division

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: HPA #05-196 (Capitol Hill Hospital/MedLINK, 700 Constitution Avenue NE)
Dear Ms. Burcham,

On May 12, 2005, ANC 6A voted unanimously to send a letter with the following recommendations on the proposal before the Historic Preservation Review Board for concept/demolition, alteration, and new construction of up to 300 residential units at the MedLINK site in ANC 6C. This site is directly across 8th Street NE from our ANC.

(Note that these recommendations are based on a review of the first two iterations of architectural plans in anticipation of HPRB review on May 26, 2005. We have since learned that the architect is making further revisions prior to presentation to HPRB.)

1) 
ANC 6A supports residential redevelopment at a moderate density of no more than 275 units that will not overwhelm the surrounding neighborhood, which is composed primarily of rowhouses and some small apartment buildings. The previously approved development plans for the site had a total of 275 units. This density (and a higher parking ratio) could easily be achieved if our other recommendations on the massing and use of specific buildings are adopted (see #2, #3, #7, and #8).

2) 
ANC 6A supports the renovation of the 1928 historic building and demolition of later additions to allow reconstruction with underground parking at a greater than 1.1-to-1 parking space to unit ratio. New construction, particularly along Massachusetts Avenue NE, should reference the 1928 building, the St. James church and nearby historic rowhouses for guidance on appropriate height, massing, and materials. With respect to height and massing, the “B” building as currently proposed is out of scale with the 1928 building, which is the immediate contributing historical structure on the property. Rather than providing a stepped transition between the 1928 building and the 1975 tower on the west side of project, the “B” building as proposed is simply another building that would be out of scale with surrounding contributing structures. With respect to materials, particular care should be exercised where extensive expanses of glass are proposed, as in the “C” and “E” buildings.

3) 
ANC 6A supports the 3-story height of the proposed “D” and “E” buildings at the corner of 8th and C Streets NE and along C Street NE as consistent with the scale of rowhouses opposite. There should not be any shifting of density allowed if the height of the “A” or “B” buildings is reduced per our recommendations (see #2, #7).

4) 
ANC 6A recommends that the project not include the vehicle drop-off court along the southern (Massachusetts/Constitution Ave) edge of the project. A pedestrian entrance with green space and landscaping would be more desirable and consistent with the pattern of semi-public gardens in the public space. Furthermore, most vehicles would approach from the west, and would have to turn across traffic flow on Constitution and Massachusetts to use the proposed drop-off court. 

5) 
ANC 6A supports multiple points of pedestrian entry into the residential buildings to prevent long “dead zones” along the sidewalk.

6) 
ANC 6A supports vehicular access points on 7th, 8th, and C Streets NE to spread the traffic burden among the surrounding residential streets.

7) 
ANC 6A supports widening the 8th Street NE entrance as planned to provide additional space for the St. James church. We also recommend a step-down in the height of the “A” building on 8th Street NE as it approaches the church.

8) 
ANC 6A would support a gym, indoor pool or other health-related amenity in the renovated 1975 tower (“C” building) that could be open to the surrounding community. This is a use that would reflect the long tradition of health-related uses on the site, although it may require additional zoning approvals.

9) 
HPRB should consider whether the first phase of the project would meet HPRB approval if proposed without the second phase. There is a strong possibility that the second phase may take years to be completed, or may never occur.

If you have any questions about these recommendations, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice at (202) 544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Robert Sponseller, Shalom Baranes Associates


Commissioner Michael Sherman, 6C06


Commissioner Bill Crews, 6C07 

May 18, 2005

Dr. Patrick J. Canavan, Director

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs

941 North Capitol Street, NE, Room 2200
Washington, DC 20002

Re: Recommendation for Ward Liaisons

Dear Dr. Canavan,


On May 12, 2005, ANC 6A voted unanimously to send this letter recommending that DCRA establish Ward liaisons.

ANC 6A recommends that DCRA create Ward liaisons similar to those employed by the District Department of Transportation and the Office of Planning. These Ward liaisons would answer questions and respond to inquiries on building permits, certificates of occupancy, abatement of nuisance property, and other issues under the jurisdiction of DCRA.

While we appreciate the efforts of DCRA staff such as Mr. Joseph McCarley, we feel that the DCRA’s scope of responsibility and the number of issues that regularly emerge in our ANC and Ward would justify the creation of multiple staff positions with Ward-specific responsibilities and accountability.
If you have any questions or need further information about this recommendation, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice, Chair of ANC 6A’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee at

544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: 
Councilmember Jim Graham



Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

May 18, 2005

Stanley Jackson, Deputy Mayor

Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning & Economic Development
Executive Office of the Mayor
John A. Wilson Building
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 317
Washington, DC 20004

Re: Recommendations for the Home Again Initiative and Wylie St NE Projects
Dear Mr. Jackson,

On May 12, 2005, ANC 6A voted unanimously to send this letter with recommendations regarding the Home Again Initiative and specific projects on Wylie Street NE. 

While the goals of the Home Again Initiative are commendable, the ANC is concerned about the lack of notice provided by the Home Again Initiative and provisions for oversight of developers. No official notice is provided to ANCs when a property is acquired, bundled, or assigned to a developer. Furthermore, the Home Again Initiative does not provide any guidance to developers about informing residents or obtaining their support for Home Again projects (e.g., the proposed pre-fabricated housing with excavation for basements at 1215, 1216, and 1217 Wylie Street NE).

To address these concerns, following are the recommendations of ANC 6A:

For the Home Again Initiative

1) 
The Home Again Initiative should, at a minimum, notify the ANC, SMD, and Ward Councilmember when a property is assigned to a bundle and then again when the bundle is allocated to a developer.

2) 
The Home Again Initiative should create public involvement guidelines for developers. Even matter-of-right projects can proceed much more smoothly if residents are informed early, hopefully in a meeting or series of meetings organized by an ANC Commissioner. Office of Planning should help with these community involvement and notification guidelines.

3) 
As required by regulation, all Home Again projects should be required to submit a complete set of building plans. A set of these plans should be maintained by DMPED as a documented history of the renovation and to allow review for accuracy and soundness of design.

4) 
The Home Again Initiative should clarify its policy with respect to affordable housing. ANC 6A is a proponent of affordable housing and has previously expressed a preference that affordable housing be allocated to residents across the range of low incomes.

For MOTIR projects on Wylie St NE

1) 
MOTIR should post all permits immediately at 1209 Wylie Street NE so that neighbors know if the work they see happening there is permitted. No other property should be released to MOTIR pending satisfactory resolution of issues with 1209 Wylie Street NE.

2) 
On the projects that involve excavation and party walls (1215, 1216, and 1217 Wylie Street NE), MOTIR should have been in contact with the adjacent property owners before submitting permit applications. DCRA should not issue any permits for these addresses until there is an indication in the application file that this has happened.

3) 
The Home Again Initiative needs to inform MOTIR of their responsibilities with respect to adjacent property owners. No title should be surrendered until Home Again has confirmation that adjacent neighbors have been consulted.

4) 
No building or site should ever be left unsupervised and unsecured. When the work day ends, the buildings must be secured or monitored for safety.

5) 
MOTIR needs to propose a plan for community involvement with full plans, documentation, and meeting schedule before DCRA issues permits for the vacant lots. (The developer needs to be more proactive in meeting with residents to discuss the plans for 4 lots on one block, which is a substantial amount of activity even if matter-of-right.)

The courtesy of a response to this letter prior to our next ANC meeting on June 9, 2005 would be greatly appreciated. If you have questions or require clarification, please contact either Commissioner Robyn Holden at 398-5290 or Commissioner Cody Rice at 544-3734.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Councilmember Jim Graham


Dr. Patrick J. Canavan, Director DCRA 

Proposed Bylaw Changes

Joe, 
 

As per the brief ANC discussion on this at our April meeting, here's a set of five proposed bylaws changes for us to consider in May, to incorporate the Proposed Schedule, below. (I haven't included the 2nd sentence of the 2nd paragraph, about commissioners' requested changes to minutes, though I'd be fine including that too.)
 

With these changes, we'd have agenda items and supporting material in by Monday (10 days before our meeting), so we can assemble the packages Tuesday, print them Wednesday and distribute them Thursday. (Currently, we're receiving material Wednesday and promising to distribute it to the community the next day.) 
 

Thanks
 

- Marc
---------------------------------
ARTICLE IX, SECTION 3(B)
 

CURRENT LANGUAGE: "The Secretary shall be responsible for the recording of minutes of Commission meetings.  A draft copy of the minutes shall be forwarded to each Commissioner at least 10 days before the next schedule Commission meeting."
 

PROPOSED CHANGE #1: Change "10" to "12" in the second sentence. 
 

PROPOSED CHANGE #2: Change "schedule" to "scheduled" in the second sentence.
---------------------------------
ARTICLE V, SECTION 10
 

CURRENT LANGUAGE: "Any Commissioner may have an item placed on the agenda of a regular meeting provided that the Commissioner submits the item to the Chairperson at least eight days in advance of the meeting."
 

PROPOSED CHANGE #3. Change "eight" to "10". 
 

PROPOSED CHANGE #4. Add a second sentence: "Any Commissioner may have supporting materials placed in the agenda package provided that the Commissioner submits the materials to the Secretary at least 10 days in advance of the meeting."
---------------------------------
ARTICLE V, SECTION 11
 

CURRENT LANGUAGE: "At least eight days in advance of a meeting, the Chairperson will provide the Secretary a tentative agenda.  At least seven days in advance of the scheduled meeting, the Secretary will issue the tentative agenda, draft copy of the previous minutes, committee reports and the monthly Treasurer’s report to each Commissioner and the public at large by using one of the methods provided in Article V, Section 4."
 

PROPOSED CHANGE #5: In the first sentence, change "eight" to "nine".
 

Proposed Schedule, Draft 2
 
- Recording Secretary submits draft minutes to Secretary 14 days instead of 10 days ahead of the meeting.
- Secretary sends draft minutes to Commissioners for review 12 days ahead of the meeting instead of 10 days ahead of the meeting. Requested changes must be submitted to Secretary 9 days ahead of the meeting.
- Agenda items (with supporting materials) must be submitted to Chairperson 10 days instead of 8 days ahead of the meeting. Chairperson is responsible for setting the actual agenda.
- Supporting materials must be submitted to Secretary 10 days instead of 8 days ahead of the meeting. Secretary is responsible for compiling the agenda package.
- Chairperson submits tentative agenda to secretary 9 days instead of 8 days ahead of the meeting.
- Secretary finishes assembling agenda packages and sends agenda packages to photocopy shop 8 days instead of 7 days ahead of meeting.
- Agendas are distributed to the public 7 days ahead of the meeting.
 
ANC Treasurer’s Report

May 2005

	Period Covered:
	05/01/05
	 -
	05/31/05
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Checking Account:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Forwarded
	
	
	
	   
	
	 $   5,594.72 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	District Allotments
	 $             -   
	   

	
	Interest Income
	
	
	
	 $             -   
	

	
	Transfers from Saving Accounts
	
	
	 $             -   
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Receipts
	
	
	
	   
	
	 $              -   

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Funds Available
	
	
	
	   
	
	 $   5,594.72 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Voice of the Hill (Ad for Apr. 05)
	CK# 1247
	
	 $     500.00 
	

	
	Kinko's Inc.
	CK# 1248
	
	 $   1,113.81 
	

	
	Roberta Weiner (Minutes Apr. 05)
	CK# 1249
	
	 $      137.50 
	

	
	Cheerleading Co.                            (Grant to Gibbs Elem.)
	CK# 1250
	
	 $      174.00 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Disbursements
	
	
	
	
	
	 $    1,925.31 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 $    3,669.41 


ANC Treasurer’s Report

May 2005

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Savings Account:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Forwarded
	
	
	
	   
	
	 $   4,136.59 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Interest   04/29/05
	
	
	
	 $         1.36 
	

	
	Total Other Deposits 
	
	
	 $             -   
	

	
	Transfers from Saving Accounts
	
	
	 $             -   
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Receipts
	
	
	
	   
	
	 $          1.36 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Funds Available
	
	
	
	   
	
	 $   4,137.95 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	 
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Disbursements
	
	
	
	 $              -   

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 $   4,137.95 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Report of the 
Alcoholic Beverage Licensing Committee (ABL)
of ANC 6a
May 17, 2005
Sherwood Recreation Center

7 p.m.
Committee attendance

Tim Carney
Acting Chair

Lyndon Bonaparte
Committee Member

Michael Hermann   
Committee Member

Malcolm Ross
Committee Member




Tolu Tolu
         Committee Member

Absent: Chair Mary Beatty, Tish Olshefski; Patti Neil, Jessica Ward

Call to order
Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.  

Approval of the minutes

Mr. Carney moved to accept the minutes of the April 15 meeting.  No objections.

Approval of the agenda 

Motion to accept agenda.  Accepted with no objections.

Old business

A. H Street Moratorium on Singles Strategy Discusstion

The definitions in DC law that are used to define a moratorium zone are explained in great detail for all present. A modified Portion area is seen as the best way to define the proposed moratorium zone along H Street.

· There is some discussion on the necessity of the moratorium and further clarification on the purpose and end goals of the moratorium.

· The language of the moratorium discussed, most of the committee is in agreement that using the Mt. Pleasant language word-for-word would be best. The endorsement received by Doug Fierberg in his meeting and the fact the ABC has approved it before weigh strongly on the committee’s opinion.  

· Identifying H Street business and community partners for the moratorium. Finding ways to keep the community as a whole informed and involved in the process. 

· Liquor licensing class was discussed, though greater clarity will be needed due to a conflict in city records and the licensing board data.

· The number of liquor stores on H Street is introduced by Tolu to the committee’s attention. She stated that the committee does not have the power to shut down business directly. Nor is it the purpose of the moratorium to cause businesses to close, just impact the method of sales.

B.  Special meeting of the ABL Committee, scheduled for Tuesday, July 24 regarding 4 new applications on H Street 

· Tim emphasizes the need to get a real cross-section of the community. For a more representative sample than at the ANC meeting on the 4th of May.

· The problem of parking quickly became central part of the discussion. It was suggested that a report and/or agenda from the appropriate ANC Committee be on hand in order let the community know that the problem is being addressed.

· There were questions on a strategy if the meeting is canceled. A number of individuals in the community had been informed by several means other than email. Some voice at least a discussion session or educational forum to help the community better understand what was being proposed from a more impartial source. Though no plan in the end was set in motion. 

C.  ABC Board Revision of ANC VA’s

The committee discussed the following draft procedures which were presented to the ABL committee by ABC Board Chair Chuck Burger at the April meeting.

Draft

Procedures for voluntary agreement review by the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

1. The voluntary agreement is submitted to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board (“Board”) by the signatories to the agreement for board review and approval. 

2. If the board determines that the applicant otherwise qualifies for licensure and that the voluntary agreement complies with (1) D.C. Official Code § 25-446(c) (2001); (2) Title 23 Of The District Of Columbia Municipal Regulations § 1609.1 (2004); and , (3) all other applicable laws and regulations, the board shall approve the agreement, issue an order, and send a copy of the order to the signatories to the agreement.

3. If the board determines that the voluntary agreement does not comply with D.C. Official Code §25-446(C) (2001), Title 23 Of The District Of Columbia Municipal Regulations § 1609.1 (2004), or any other applicable laws or regulations, the board will set the matter for a voluntary agreement legal review/mediation session with the office of the general counsel to address the board’s legal concerns regarding the agreement.

4. An amended voluntary agreement may then be resubmitted to the board by the signatories to the previous agreement for immediate review and approval pursuant to the procedure described in step 2 above.

5. If the parties are unable to reach an amended voluntary agreement, the board shall set the matter for a status hearing within thirty (3) days and reinstate any outstanding priorities.

6. Nothing in these procedures shall preclude the board from: (1) making technical changes to a voluntary agreement that have been mutually agreed to by the signatories to the agreement subsequent to the board’s initial review in step 2; and (2) incorporating these changes into a Board Order.

The committee agreed that the suggestion by ANC Commissioner Alberti, offered at the April meeting should be recommended for adoption within ABC procedures, which was accepted without objection:

Recommendation from the ABL:  Revise the proposed ABC Board procedures regarding unsolicited amendments to voluntary agreements – the ABC Board will include written explanations and rationale for amendments prior to a hearing or mediation.
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,

Malcolm Ross, Acting Secretary

REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
May 31, 2005

Present: Commissioners Mfon Ibangha, Gladys Mack, Cody Rice; Resident Members Jeff Fletcher, Laura Peterson, Drew Ronneberg, Vanessa Ruffin-Colbert, and Craig Ward.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

IDS/DC proposal for mixed-income residential development 

The committee heard a request for support of an unsolicited proposal from IDS/DC for a mixed-income residential development in Rosedale on a 32,000 square foot city-owned parcel on 17th Street between D and E Streets, NE. The site is zoned R-4 permitting matter-of-right development of residential and other uses with a maximum height of 3 stories and/or 40 feet. City approvals required for this project would include legislative action by council and variances from BZA. The project was referred to the ANC by Councilmember Ambrose.

IDS/DC proposes to build 28 units in a U-shaped configuration with a courtyard facing 17th St, NE. There would be 14 3-story attached structures, each with a ground-level flat and a stacked townhouse. This is a similar configuration to another IDS/DC project at Kentucky Courts in SE. The 14 townhouses and 4 of the flats would be market rate. 10 of the flats would be below market rate: 8 affordable for low income residents ($65,000 to $85,000, affordable for purchasers earning 30% of the 4 person area AMI) and 2 affordable for moderate income residents ($215,000). The District would receive an equal split of the profits in exchange for the land. IDS/DC would provide the financing. No appraisal has been completed for the property. More details are available in the agenda package for the committee meeting on the website.

Discussion focused on several issues. It was noted that this is an unsolicited proposal rather than a request for proposals. An unsolicited proposal may be implemented faster, but is not a competitive process. As the ANC has learned, RFPs are not always issued according to schedule and properties may remain idle. There seemed to be general agreement with the goal of providing affordable housing in a mixed-income setting. Commissioner Ibangha indicated his support for the proposal.

The committee discussed whether 1-2 bedroom units are big enough for larger families. Mr. Jones from IDS/DC noted that they try to find families with children of the same sex so there may be a possibility of two children sharing a bedroom. A resident raised concerns about adding to traffic on 17th St, NE which already has a lot of commuter traffic. The resident also expressed concerns about the buildings being taller than surrounding buildings, whether the architecture would match, and the impact on immediate neighbors. A committee member expressed concerns about whether the courtyard design would create a feeling of a “compound.” It was noted that if the proposal moves forward, IDS/DC would have to come back to the ANC with more detailed plans as part of their variance application with BZA. This will provide an opportunity for input and review on the specifics of the project design.

Committee Recommendation:  That the ANC send a letter to Councilmember Ambrose and DHCD supporting the concept of mixed-income residential development on the site, but reserving the right to provide further input on traffic management, architectural style, and unit configuration as more detailed plans are developed. The committee also recommended that IDS/DC work with the appropriate SMD representatives to keep residents informed. 

BZA 17343 (712 18th St NE)

The committee heard from representatives of Peace Baptist Church at 712 18th St, NE on their application to BZA for a variance from the lot occupancy requirements and the nonconforming structure provisions to construct a new entrance lobby to an existing church in the R-4 District.

The church would remove existing exterior steps and construct a new entrance lobby as interior space. This would provide space for a handicapped accessible elevator that would also be large enough to accommodate caskets. The variances would allow the church to exceed lot occupancy (60% is allowed; the church is presently at 79%; 85% is requested). They also need variances to continue the rear yard as existing at 16 feet versus the required 20 feet and to continue use of off-site parking. The application is available in the agenda package for the committee meeting on the website.

There was some discussion of materials (brick and plaster), visibility, and accessibility. Commission Mack indicated her support for the application.

Committee Recommendation:  That the ANC send a letter of support for the request for variances to BZA.
HPA 05-280 (807-809 Maryland Avenue, NE)

The committee heard from an architect who is proposing construction of 2-story rear additions, demolition of a garage, and façade alterations for 807-809 Maryland Avenue, NE. Approval is needed from the Historic Preservation Review Board. The properties would be used as two 2 unit condos. The façades would receive repair of existing windows, some additional trim, and reopening of a door opening with replacement stairs and wooden door at 807 Maryland Ave, NE. In the rear, an existing garage behind 809 Maryland Ave, NE would be removed and new two-story rear additions with decks would be added to both buildings. There would be parking in the rear for a total of 4 cars. The rear additions would not be visible from surrounding streets. Drawings are available in the agenda package for the committee meeting on the website.

Committee members strongly urged the architect to speak with adjoining residents and property owners about his plans.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of “no objection” to HPRB.

ZC 04-34: Text amendment to allow the use of pervious paving for certain parking and related facilities

The committee discussed a text amendment before the Zoning Commission that would allow but not mandate pervious paving materials in open parking spaces, access aisles, driveways, ramp areas and parking lots. The amendment would also add language to the PUD evaluation standards to encourage use of natural design techniques that store, infiltrate, evaporate, treat and detain runoff in close proximity to where the runoff is generated. The text of this amendment is available in the agenda package for the committee meeting on the website.

The committee discussed the desirability of reducing urban storm runoff and previous ANC recommendations to change zoning regulations to increase pervious surface area in side and rear yards to achieve this result.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of support for this text amendment to the Zoning Commission.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, June 28, 2005

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for May 16, 2005

The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (NO QUORUM) 

·
Marissa Irwin

·
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

·
Rose Williams

Absent:

· Louis Barbash (phoned: unable to attend)

· Brian Hayden

· Kenneth Mack

Community member present:

· Max Skolnick, Executive Director of Kid Power-DC

I.
Report on COC members

1. Elizabeth gave a report of the May ANC 6A meeting that Betty Currie-Tonic, who has not attended a single COC meeting or made other contact with the COC, was removed as a member of the COC committee. This was done to improve the functioning of the COC, which is hampered when it cannot reach a quorum (a quorum can only be reached if a majority of the members attend).

2. COC member Kenneth Mack, who has only attended one meeting, has missed the last three meetings, has not returned phone calls or made other contact with the COC.  Again, the COC is unable to function properly as it cannot reach a quorum for tonight’s business.  The Chair (Elizabeth) will ask that Kenneth Mack be removed as a COC committee member.

II.
Status report on fliers

Elizabeth reported that despite numerous edits and reviews, a typo was found relating to the meeting day of the Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee.  The COC suggests that any additional typos be noted and given to the COC chair for use in future flyers.
III.
Grant proposal from Kid Power-DC, Inc., contact Exec. Director Max Skolnick

A grant request of $500.00 for the purchase of program supplies and materials (books, dictionaries, art and school supplies, and digital video tapes) submitted by Kid Power-DC was discussed. These supplies and materials would be used by 30 “at-risk” youth from DC (15 of these children attend Minor ES and live in ANC 6A) during Kid Power-DC’s Summer Camp.  It was noted that ANC 6A has given grants to Kid Power-DC in previous years but that, as funds were currently available and since the request falls within the grant guidelines, it would not prevent us from recommending funding.  The program provides clear benefits to residents of ANC 6A.  The COC members unanimously, but without a quorum, agreed that funding should be recommended.

Committee recommendation: (no quorum) that ANC 6A approve the grant request made by Kid Power DC in the amount of $500.00 for the purchase of program supplies and materials as stated in the application.
IV.
Enhancements to and maintenance of the website

Elizabeth (webmaster) informed the committee of the following additions. 

1. A new “hot topics” link is available on the homepage. It currently provides updates about the RFK parking problem. 

2. A group photo of the commissioners has been added to the bottom of the commissioners page. 

3. Also, three of the commissioners now have their own page (Mark Borbely -06, Joseph Fengler -02, and Cody Rice -03). 

4. In addition, a link to statistics for the website has been created and will be provided to the commissioners.  The statistics show that there were a surprising number of hits to various ANC 6A related materials (all ANC 6A correspondence is freely available on the website).  

The committee discussed how the website is invaluable to the commissioners who are able to access files from it—the website functions as a virtual filing system, which has come in handy since there is no ANC 6A office.  Marissa double-checked that the links on the city government web page that Elizabeth updated worked.  We also agreed that a thank you letter be sent to Gallaudet thanking them for hosting our website and providing technical support.  Elizabeth will draft a letter to be reviewed by the COC at the next meeting.

V. 
Status report on recommendation for agenda distribution

Elizabeth reported from the May ANC 6A meeting that a motion was passed to allow commissioners to purchase distribution boxes from the ANC 6A account at Kinko’s. 

V. 
Status report on outreach initiatives

Elizabeth reported that she has been in contact with the cheerleading coach at Spingarn High School who may be interested in applying for a grant.  Also, she has continued to contact Rosedale Recreation and Ludlow Taylor about available grants but no applications are forthcoming.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Marissa Irwin
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May 12, 2005

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Community

To Whom It May Concern:


Working with three public and two private school partners, Kid Power-DC currently serves approximately 100 students.  It promotes academic, artistic, and historical literacy as well as youth leadership and group diversity.  This summer, Kid Power-DC is organizing its first full-service camp for 30 of its students.      

Kid Power-DC is seeking $500 to assist this project.  This funding will go towards program art and academic supplies.  We greatly appreciate any aid that ANC 6A can provide.  We look forward to your response.      

Respectfully,

[image: image2.jpg]



Max Skolnik

Executive Director, Founder

Kid Power-DC, Inc.

____________________________________________________________________________

Kid Power-DC, Inc., PO Box 21677, Washington DC, 20009, 202.554.6070, info@kidpowerdc.org

[image: image4.png]


Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A

Grant Request Application Form

1. Date of Application




2. Date of Project or Activity




5/12/05





6/27/05 to 8/6/05

3. Applicant Organization Name and Address

Kid Power-DC, Inc., PO Box 21677, Washington, DC 20009

      operating at Miner Elementary (601 15th St. NE, Washington, DC 20002) 

4. Contact Name 





5. Title

Max Skolnik





   Executive Director

6. Address (if different from above)

7. Telephone






8. Fax

     (202) 554-6070, (202) 431-4539 (c)

 

  (202) 554-6070

9. E-mail Address

max@kidpowerdc.org

10. Brief Description of Proposed Project/Activity

Kid Power-DC will be operating a full-service summer camp to serve     

 at-risk youth in the District of Columbia.

11. Projected Total Cost  




12. Amount Requested


$500





     


$500

13. Other Sources of Funding (be specific, provide names)

DC Children and Youth Trust Corporation, Serve DC Learn and Serve,        
Kids Café of the Capital Area Food Bank, Kid Power-DC Budget   

14. Statement of Benefit (detailed description of project or activity, who will benefit and in what way)

Please see attached.

Attach:

· Proposal (maximum of 2 pages)




· Itemized budget showing all projected expenses

· Grant applications should include this application form, form, proposal, and budget, as well as copies of every supporting document such as financial statements, newspaper clippings, brochures, etc.

· Grant requests must be reviewed by the Community Outreach Committee (COC) before submission to the ANC for consideration.  The COC meets the third Monday of each month.  The ANC meets the second Thursday.  Funding will not be provided until and unless the ANC votes to approve it.  Therefore, applications must reach the COC 3 – 4 weeks before the ANC meeting at which funding approval is sought.  In general, this would be 6 – 8 weeks prior to the project or activity date.

· For more information about grants, please contact Elizabeth Nelson at (202) 543-3512

· Send or deliver applications to:  ANC6A Community Outreach Committee, 1330 North Carolina Ave. NE 20002

Kid Power-DC, Inc. Grant Request

A. Organizational Information

Mission Statement: Kid Power-DC uses local history as the starting point for comprehensive citizenship training. We believe that by making a personal connection to the past and by acquiring advanced academic and artistic skills, at-risk youth can become powerful neighborhood advocates. Structured Kid Power-DC after-school programs provide training in research, writing, filmmaking, and visual and performing arts.  Through this educational process, our students will gain the independence to direct the course of our mission and promote positive social change

Goals:  First, Kid Power-DC seeks to promote positive youth development through advanced academic and artistic instruction.  Second, it seeks to raise student and community awareness of local history in Washington, DC.  Third, it seeks to promote partnerships of diverse student populations and community groups.   

B. Current programs and activities, recent organizational accomplishments

Incorporated in 2002, Kid Power-DC is a community organization serving at-risk youth in Washington, DC.  It provides after-school programming at three elementary school sites.  Its main site at Miner E.S. in Rosedale serves 15 students in partnership with mentors from Georgetown Day School and the African Heritage Dance Studio.  Its second site at Tubman Elementary School in Columbia Heights serves 22 students in partnership with 45 high school students from the Edmund Burke School.  Its expansion site at Tyler Elementary School in Eastern Market serves 15 students in partnership with the Eastern High School Choir.  The Kids Café of the Capital Area Food Bank provides daily meals.       

At each site, Kid Power-DC operates a Neighborhood Project with five program components: Literacy and Research, Performing Arts, Filmmaking, Writing, and Visual Arts.  Drawing on DCPS curriculum standards and research materials specific to the neighborhood, students use the activities and lessons of the Neighborhood Workbook to strengthen reading skills and explore local history.  Then, the results of this investigation drive the creative portion of the program.  Prepared with content, students then construct and perform theater and dance shows; they learn the craft of filmmaking through the creation of documentaries and conducting oral histories; they hone their writing skills using weblogs, journals, creative and expository pieces, as well as poetry performances; and they illustrate community life through a wide-array of public art work. Gaining skills in the five program components, students discover an approach to citizenship that prepares them to be aware, analytical, and articulate citizens.  

Significant program accomplishments include two theater productions at Miner and the H Street Playhouse, participation in the 2004 Kwanzaa dance celebration at the Lincoln Theater, weekly weblogs of creative writing, regular contributions to the Voice of the Hill newspaper, the collection of numerous oral testimonies for an upcoming community documentary, and participation in the Art-o-Matic “Funky Furniture” exhibit at the Capital Children’s Museum and the DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities’ Pandamania Project. 

Additional organizational accomplishments over the past year include mentor partnerships with the Edmund Burke School, Georgetown Day School, the Delta Towers Senior Center, the Eastern High School Choir, and the African Heritage Dance and Drummers; participation in the free meals program of the Kids Café at the Capital Area Food Bank; the securing of sixteen grants including the Children and Youth Investment Trust Corporation, the Serve DC Learn and Serve, the Humanities Council of Washington DC, the Gannett Foundation, the DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities, General Electric Healthcare Financial Services, the Commonweal Foundation, the Constitutional Rights Foundation, and the Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A; the hosting of the second annual Mystery History Hunt, a citywide scavenger hunt; and acceptance into the Combined Federal Campaign of the National Capital Area (#7215).
C. Kid Power Summer Camp

Program Proposal:  This summer, Kid Power-DC will operate its first, full-service camp for thirty “at-risk” youth from the District of Columbia.  Fourth through sixth grade students will be drawn from our programs at Miner Elementary School in Northeast, Tyler E.S. in Eastern Market, and Tubman E.S. in Columbia Heights.  The camp will run five days a week for six hours each day from June 27th to August 6th.  The Capital Area Food Bank will provide lunch at each session.  

The Kid Power Summer Camp seeks to meet the four goals of academic improvement, increased artistic expression, enhanced environmental awareness, and positive social development.  To meet our academic goals, our students will conduct historical research, participate in literacy activities, collect oral testimonies from the Delta Towers Senior Center, and produce a community documentary.  The final outcomes of our academic component will be improved historical awareness and literacy abilities as measured by the Woodcock-Johnson reading test and internal historical literacy surveys.  

To meet our artistic goals, our students will engage in a variety of visual and performing art activities.  The final outcomes will be the acquisition of measurable artistic skills and the production of public art pieces and a neighborhood theater and dance show.  Progress will be measured by internal surveys and peer reviews of the finished work.  Program partners include the African Heritage Dance and Drum studio and the Synergy art contest.  

To meet our environmental goals, our students will participate in two significant projects.  First, in partnership with the Living Classrooms boat program, they will learn about the nearby ecosystem of the Anacostia River.  Second, each week, they will visit the Claggett Farm in Maryland, an organic farm operated by the Kids Café of the Capital Area Food Bank.  At the farm, the students will learn the connection between nutrition and local produce.  They will also maintain their own plot to grow vegetable for their families.  The final outcome will be increased awareness of nutritional and local environmental issues.  Progress will be measured by Kids Café surveys. 

To meet our social development goals, our students will engage in numerous team-building and recreational activities.  These include weekly swimming sessions, outdoor adventure excursions, and an overnight camping trip.  The final outcome will be improved social behavior as measured by parent surveys and the Kid Power behavioral evaluation tool.   

Public Benefit:  The Kid Power Summer Camp will have three significant community benefits.  First, we are serving “at-risk” youth who live in the neighborhood.  Currently our program at Miner E.S. serves 15 students.  These students will represent approximately half of the children enrolled in our camp.  All of these students live in ANC 6A, primarily in the neighborhood around the school.  Secondly, many of our activities will take place in the community, including art projects at the Atlas Performing Arts Center and community service projects at the Delta Towers Senior Center and the school.  Finally, our artistic journeys are product-oriented, and we hope to present public sculptures and performing art productions to local audiences.  We are looking to showcase our work at the Atlas and Miner E.S.      

Finances

Fiscal Year:  July 1 to June 30 

Financial Statements:  

	
	2002-2003
	2003-2004
	2004-2005

	REVENUE
	
	
	(To-Date)

	Grants/Contracts:    
	
	
	

	    a. Local Government 
	
	2,500
	21,500

	    b. Foundations
	
	6,050
	8,500

	    c. Corporations
	
	1,600
	450

	    d. Combined Federal Campaign 
	
	
	

	    e. Individual Donors
	8,480
	17,575
	10,000

	    f. Other
	
	
	400

	Earned Revenue:
	
	
	

	    a. Events
	5,625
	5,359
	1,500

	    b. Products (T-shirts)
	
	120
	

	    c. Other (Online Auctions)
	
	671
	250

	In-Kind Support  
	3,750
	32,543
	4,000

	TOTAL REVENUE
	17,855
	66,418
	46,600

	
	
	
	

	EXPENSES
	
	
	

	Salaries and Wages:
	
	
	

	    a. Management
	
	12,688
	5,600

	    b. Teacher/Instructors
	
	12,688
	8,400

	    c. Interns
	
	
	1,000

	Travel and transportation:
	
	
	

	    a. Field trips and youth travel
	
	378
	2,500

	    b. Staff travel
	24
	132
	

	    c. Legal services (in-kind)
	
	6,600
	

	    d. Accounting services (in-kind)
	
	1,000
	

	Equipment:
	
	
	

	    a. Digital Camera Equipment
	
	269
	

	Supplies:
	
	
	

	    a. Books, media, learning materials
	
	
	

	    b. Student supplies
	
	3,381
	2000

	    c. General office supplies
	69
	179
	120

	    d. Other supplies
	174
	558
	

	Other Direct Costs:
	
	
	

	    a. Printing
	310
	98
	20

	    b. Postage and Delivery
	158
	378
	300

	    c. Occupancy
	
	700
	250

	Indirect Costs
	
	
	

	    a.  Fundraising event costs 
	3,680
	1,551
	100

	    b.  Other fundraising costs 
	828
	4,229
	

	    c. Amortization and Depreciation
	279
	6,107
	

	    e. Liability and D&O Insurance
	
	4,026
	4,246

	    f. Fees, Licenses, Permits, Bank
	
	1,016
	550

	TOTAL EXPENSES
	5,522
	$55,978
	$25,086

	NET INCOME
	$12,333
	$10,440
	$21,514


Project Budget Statement:
	Kid Power Summer Camp 2005
	Budget
	Grant

	
	
	

	EXPENSES
	
	

	Salaries and Wages:
	
	

	    a. Management (2 staff member, $14/hr)
	$5000
	

	    b. Teacher/Instructors (3 coordinators, $10/hr)
	$5000
	

	Field trip transportation ($150/session, 20 sessions)
	$3000
	

	Program Supplies 
	$500
	$500

	Program Admissions (field trip fees)
	$500
	

	TOTAL EXPENSES
	$14,000
	$500


Budget Narrative:

Kid Power-DC is seeking funds for program supplies and materials.  These include the following items:

· Reading books/novels
$250

· Dictionaries

$50

· Art and school supplies
$150


· Digital video tapes
$50

Kid Power Board of Directors (2 year terms)

· Max Skolnik, Co-Founder, Board President, Executive Director, Kid Power-DC

· Caroline Cleveland, Co-Founder, Vice President, Kid Power-DC

· Warren Brown, Owner, CakeLove and Love Café, Washington, DC

· James Carville, Political Consultant, Host of CNN’s “Crossfire,” Washington, DC

· Tomika Hughey, Urban Planner, Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority

· Elsa Newmyer, Community Service Director, Georgetown Day School, Washington, DC

· Michael Skolnik, Filmmaker, Soze Productions, New York & Executive Director, Equal Opportunity Productions, Los Angeles 

REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

May 18, 2005 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: None

Resident Members: Raphael Marshall, Chair; Stephanie Nixon, Elsie Taylor, Frances Lee and Mark Laisch

Guests: Sgt. Mapp, Metropolitan Police Department, and Mr. Michael Bonds, Court Services and Offender Supervision Agency (CSOSA), DC

Raphael Marshall opened the meeting at 7:08 pm and asked everyone to introduce himself or herself. 

Sgt. Mapp, Policing Prevention Program and Senior Citizen Police Academy:
Sgt. Mapp explained that the new Senior Citizen Police Academy is a collaboration of various organizations, including MPD, the Office on Aging, the U.S. Attorney’s Office and others.  The Academy offers the opportunity for senior citizens throughout the District to engage in a 12-week training program that will prepare them to help make their communities safer.  Seniors will meet once a week at 441 4th Street NW for 3 hour sessions that will cover a variety of related topics.  Sgt. Mapp indicated that a kick-off event will occur on June 9th and the first class will meet on June 14th.  Applications for the program were due by May 24.

Ms. Taylor raised concern about the 50 year old age being too low, as many individuals that age are still working.  Sgt. Mapp stated that the age requirement will be reviewed for the two classes anticipated next year and they will take her views into consideration.  Ms.  Lee asked whether the classes were full.  Sgt.  Mapp stated they had not reviewed all applications yet.  Mr. Laisch asked if geographic balance will be a consideration when reviewing applications.  Sgt. Mapp stated that they will try to have district-wide representation, but also noted that, of the applications reviewed to date, some districts have less interest than others.  Sgt. Mapp stated that she is interested in talking with anyone who may be interested in the program and offered her contact information to the Committee and audience members.

Mr. Michael Bonds, CSOSA, Community Relations Specialist:
Mr. Bonds offered a brief history of CSOSA, which was created in 1997 to provide services to probationers and parolees in DC.  CSOSA serves roughly 15,000 adults in DC.  Officers are assigned case loads of 35-50 probationers or parolees, based on their residence in PSAs.  CSOSA has formed several specialized units to deal with the unique needs of certain populations, incuding sex offenders, domestic violence, etc.  CSOSA tries to work closely with MPD, the housing authority to share information about persons moving in and out of the community and to conduct accountability tours, which seek to ensure that probationers and parolees are integrating successfully into their communities.   Mr. Bonds explained that if a resident has a concern about a person under supervision by CSOSA, they should contact MPD

Mr. Marshall asked whether CSOSA helps find employment for probationers and parolees.  Mr. Bonds indicated that CSOSA does and that some of their services, such as education, treatment, counseling are provided through contracts with other organizations.  Mr. Bonds also explained that probationers and parolees are subject to drug testing.  Ms. Lee asked what CSOSA is doing about sex offenders.  Mr. Bonds stated that they utilize electronic monitoring and noted that MPD has a sex offender registry on their website for residents interested in knowing whether they have such individuals moving into their community.

Ms. Nixon asked about domestic violence issues and stated that MPD did not make an arrest when they responded to a case in her area.  Mr. Bonds said that they are supposed to make an arrest.   Mr. Laisch asked about the barriers CSOSA faces in trying to help probationers and parolees turn their lives around and become productive members of society.  Mr. Bonds stated that there are a variety of issues they face, particularly employment opportunities.  He spends a lot of time working with area organizations on that issue.  He also stated that they always are in need of opportunities for their probationers and parolees to engage in community volunteer work.  Anyone with a need should contact him at 220-5458.

Community Concerns:

Mr. Marshall asked if anyone else had issues they wanted to have addressed.  One resident raised the issue of emergency medical services.  The resident explained that DC EMS is facing real problems, including a current shortage of 65 paramedics, too few ambulances, cultural clashes with the DC Fire Department, which oversees EMS services, and questionable staffing policies which have led to medical response outcomes below national averages.  For example, the resident explained that DC EMS has a cardiac saves rate of four percent, while the national average is around six to nine percent.

This resident explained that he has contacted Ms Ambrose’s office four times and has not received a response.  He stated that Councilmember Schwartz has introduced a bill that would provide independence for the DC EMS and the resident would like support for that legislation.

Mr. Marshall asked why there is such a shortage of DC paramedics.   The resident stated that training requirements are up, so new paramedics are still moving through the education pipeline, but also pointed out that DC salaries lag those of outlying jurisdictions.  The resident noted that DC has had an open announcement for paramedics for a period of time and they are not receiving applications.  Ms. Taylor asked about management practices.  The resident pointed out that there is a real cultural issue between DC Fire and EMS and he believes agency independence with a medical doctor providing oversight of the agency will make a real difference in improving services to DC residents.

The Committee discussed potential guests for the next meeting, including further inquiry into the EMS matter.   The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 20. The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by Mark Laisch.

REPORT OF THE 
SCHOOLS COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A

May 25, 2005


Present

Committee Members: Commissioner Marc Borbely (6A06), co-chair; André Taylor (6A03); Mark Williams (6A04).

Residents: Sam Manivong (6A04); Stephen Smith (6A05); Sonja Walti (6A04).

Guests: Yolanda Odunsi (Ward 5 resident, Two Rivers PCS parent); Tori Thompson, manager of Rosedale Recreation Center; Dorothy Marschak, president of Community Help in Music Education (CHIME).

Committee Members absent: Mfon Ibangha, co-chair (6A08); Mary Spencer (6A06).

I. Rosedale Recreation Center

Ms. Thompson spoke about teenagers hanging around Rosedale Recreation Center when they should be in school. Kids are hanging out every day when she gets to work at about 12:30 p.m. 

She said she would like to establish a tutorial program, and other additional structured after-school activities (not just athletic), for children. She said the Rec Center has a computer lab that hasn't been opened yet because of a lack of staff/volunteers. She said there is a lot of gang violence around the Rec Center, particularly involving girls. She said she wished the police would establish a police substation at the Rec Center, to deter illegal activity. She said that even when police arrest kids, they're often back the next day. 

She said the facilities are not eye-appealing; better facilities would attract more families and thereby make the Rec Center safer, she said. She said that a Mothers Day activity she organized went very well. 

II. School Libraries

Mr. Borbely said Cluster School representatives had called to say they were unable to attend. (They had reported on the poor state of school libraries on Capitol Hill at the April Schools Committee meeting; Stuart-Hobson MS, for example, has no librarian, and its library has essentially been closed all school year.)

Ms. Walti said Maury Elementary School has a very experienced and good librarian. She said the school is working on developing its computer lab.

Ms. Odunsi said Two Rivers PCS doesn't have a library, but each classroom has books, and each classroom is wired to the Internet. She said the school will remain at Eliot JHS next year, and then will move to a new building for the following school year (Two Rivers needs more space).

The committee looked inside Miner's new library; Ms. Taylor pointed out some of its positive features, including book shelves at the appropriate height, spaciousness, computers for kids, a computerized checkout system. She said it looked like the library could use more books. Ms. Taylor said many libraries need to be renovated – they're not set up for computers.

Ms. Walti spoke about the need for systems to be properly set up and funded – not just an adequate number of books, but a system to be in place to handle the resources and provide continuity. Ms. Marschak said every school should have music, arts and libraries. She said school budget authority was decentralized in 1993, and since then school-based arts, music and library programs have suffered.

The committee reviewed the "Standards for D.C.P.S. Library Media Programs," a document provided to the committee by Dr. Bester Bonner, head of the school system's library media program. The standards call for, in each school library, among other things: a certified library media specialist. They describe the types of spaces that should be available in each library, the equipment that should be available, the minimum number of books and periodicals and the minimum expenditures. They say the library should be open for staff and students before the school day, during all periods of the day, lunch, and immediately after school.

The committee discussed whether to recommend that the ANC write a letter urging more funding, or whether to wait to first gather more information about the state of the libraries.

The committee recommended, on a 3-0 vote, sending a letter to DCPS urging that school libraries be adequately funded. Ms. Taylor and Mr. Williams agreed to draft a recommended letter to present to the ANC on June 9. Ms. Taylor agreed to continue collecting information on school libraries; Mr. Williams and Mr. Manivong agreed to contact Dr. Varnado, the librarian at Eastern SHS, regarding the library there; Ms. Walti agreed to put the PTA President and Principal at Maury ES in touch with the committee; Mr. Borbely agreed to send a Freedom of Information Act request to DCPS, asking for library assessments conducted earlier this year. Ms. Thompson agreed to get in touch with representatives at Gibbs Elementary School.

III: Music in D.C. Public Schools

Ms. Marschak said 40% of elementary students and 20% of secondary students have no music teacher. As teachers' salaries have increased, funding for libraries and arts has decreased. She said DCPS hasn't spent a penny to buy instruments in years. She said there is great inequality around the city. She suggested that the ANC help schools reach out to neighboring businesses to help support the school bands, and also that groups urge the nonprofit baseball foundation that was set up to support education, to help school bands.

A few decades ago, the District's bands were a great source of pride. Now, there are no instruments, no uniforms. Many kids come to high schools never having seen an instrument. Banding Together, Then and Now, a project at the Anacostia Museum, is focusing on the history of school bands. The project is looking for people to tell their stories about how playing in D.C. bands influenced them.

She said DCPS Superintendent Janey has said he wants to have music and art in every school, but she said it remains unclear how he'll achieve that, especially since programming remains under each principal's discretion.

She said children need at least a music teacher in every school – preferably two (one for instruments and one for voice). In addition, after-school programs, possibly in churches, should provide additional opportunities. 

She said Catholic University, which has the area's best music teacher training program, no longer sends its students to student-teach in the DC Public Schools, because of bad experiences. She said that the federal No Child Left Behind law will prohibit music specialists who are not credentialed teachers from teaching in the schools.

She spoke about the summer music program. In Ward 6, Stuart Hobson will have a band program under Jefferson JHS's band director. At Eastern there will be a band program under the school's Mr. Gilchrest. The program will be vocal and instrumental and string, four hours a day for six weeks. She urged the ANC to help assure that DCPS keeps funding this summer program.

She said she hopes to start a music mentoring program, where adults take kids to music performances, to expose kids to music. She said performing organizations would likely be willing to donate tickets.

Next Scheduled Schools Committee Meeting 

The committee’s next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 22, 2005, 7-9 p.m., at Miner Elementary School, 601 15th St. NE (15th and F NE). 

Respectfully submitted by Marc Borbely

New Business

1.  Friends of Sherwood – Father’s Day Event (Fengler)

Mr. Neil Stanley, Director

Department of Parks and Recreation

Government of the District of Columbia

3149 16th Street, NW

Washington, D.C.  20010

Re:  Friends of Sherwood Father’s Day Event scheduled for June 19, 2005

Mr. Stanley,

As the single member district representative in Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A that Sherwood Recreation Center is located in, I am requesting that you deny the permit application submitted by Mr. Jordan Washington for a Father’s Day event scheduled on June 19, 2005.  The last two Father’s Day events have had unacceptable consequences to our community.  Last year, we received assurances from the Sherwood Recreation Advisory Council that they event would monitored and that police would pay close attention.  Attachment 1 provides the correspondence from the Sherwood Recreation Advisory Committee to the community.  

Despite these assurances, I received over two dozen call from residents and several calls from the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) last Father’s Day regarding loud noise, public drinking and large crowds congregating just outside the fence on 10th Street, NE.  When I called the recreation center management, I was told that they are not responsible for activity on the sidewalk.  When I called the Metropolitan Police Department, I was told there is no law against loitering.  The net effect of the event created a situation where dozens and dozens of loud and unruly participants undermined the peace and safety of the surrounding community.  

The problems associated with the planner of these events are not new.  I sent a letter on October 17, 2003, requesting that Mr. Jordon Washington’s event scheduled for October 23, 2003 be canceled.  This letter outlined the problems with the June 15, 2003, Father’s Day event that Mr. Washington organized.  Also, attached to this letter was a petition from the residents stating that the Friends of Sherwood does not have the full support of the community.  That letter and associated petition is provided at Attachment 3.  Given the lack of proactive engagement with the residents that live around the Sherwood Recreation Center for the upcoming Father’s Day event, I can only conclude that the past will be a prologue to the future.  

Upon learning of the proposed Father’s Day event in an e-mail from Ms. Maria Barner, Director of the Sherwood Recreation Center, I informed the residents immediately surrounding the recreation center.  And again, the residents have requested that I assist them in having this event canceled.  The Sherwood Recreation Center Advisory Committee clearly stated that “residents who are most immediately impacted by this event must receive a notice of all planned events at Sherwood.”  To date, none of the residents on Tenth, Ninth, F and G streets NE have received the required notice.  How can this event be placed on the calendar and a permit approved without following the requirements of the Sherwood Recreation Center?


In close, I renew my request that the Friends of Sherwood not be permitted to conduct events at the Sherwood Recreation Center based on the fact that that their events are not managed well and directly impact the peace and safety of our community.  Accordingly, I respectfully ask that a response to this specific request for denial regarding the pending Father’s Day event scheduled for June 19, 2005, be provided by May 9, 2005.

Regards,

Joseph Fengler, ANC 6A-02 Commissioner

815 F Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002

fengler6a02@yahoo.com

cc:
Ms. Maria Barner


Councilmember Ambrose

2.  Dog Park Establishment Amendment Act of 2005 (B16-0028)

May 12, 2005

Dear Representative Fengler:

As a responsible Ward 6 dog owner and homeowner, I am writing to support the establishment of off-leash dog parks, where dogs can run legally, safely, and free from restraint, in my neighborhood and throughout the ward. The city has a responsibility to dog owner's needs for access to public open space, which in doing, will provide benefits to dogs, dog owners, and the community. 

I understand that the D.C. Council's Education, Libraries, and Recreation Committee is considering the Dog Park Establishment Amendment Act of 2005 (B16-0028). That act is scheduled for a committee vote in June, after which, if passed, will be sent to the full Council for a vote. Also, the D.C. Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) is currently working with official citizens groups to set up pilot dog parks at three existing de facto parks in D.C. In support of the dog park act and in anticipation of its passage, several ANCs have passed resolutions supporting the act and expressing interest in having dog parks located within their ward. I would like the Ward 6 ANC to pass a similar resolution and ask you, as an ANC representative, to initiate the development of and support a resolution in favor of the Dog Park Establishment Amendment Act and requesting DPR locate dog parks within the ward. 

Dogs have become an important part of our society, serving as companions and catalysts for human social interaction, generating both physical and mental health benefits to their owners, providing home and personal security, and working for the handicapped, military, police, and search and rescue. Off-leash dog parks make dogs better members of the community by providing socialization and exercise opportunities. Dogs need to be properly socialized and vigorously exercised to be good "canine citizens." Dogs allowed to exercise off-leash with other members of their species are happier and healthier, and are less likely to create a nuisance, develop anti-social or aggressive behavior problems, bark excessively, or destroy property. Access to a park helps ensure dog owners fulfil their dog=s needs. This not only benefits the dog and its owner but also neighbors, other park and street users, and authorities responsible for urban animal management, all of whom are affected by unacceptable behavior from unsocialized and underexercised dogs. 

Aside from the improved behavior of dogs, off-leash dog parks enhance communities by: making the surrounding area safer; providing a social hub and heightened sense of connectedness and community; promoting responsible dog ownership through proper licensing; and increasing compliance with relevant dog laws, thereby lessening the likelihood that dogs will be loose in non-designated dog areas and reducing the need for enforcement. 

Of course, the Dog Park Establishment Amendment Act of 2005 many generate opposition from non-users expressing concerns about safety or sanitation. However, dog parks elsewhere in the United States have been successfully created through cooperative efforts of all affected citizens, officials, and agencies. Those parks addressed worries by establishing and posting dog park rules and regulations, providing appropriate amenities, and forming management partnerships with a user group.

In conclusion, I submit that dog owners, as a substantial portion of the community, and specifically Ward 6, and as taxpayers, are as legitimate as any other user group and deserve the right to exercise their dogs off-leash within allocated areas of the existing open space. Passing dog park legislation and beginning a dialogue with DPR are the first steps toward meeting the needs of dog owners. Again, I ask you to develop and pass a resolution supporting the passage of the Dog Park Establishment Amendment Act of 2005 (B16-0028) and requesting DPR establish dog parks throughout the ward.

Sincerely,
Kelly Steele
313 11th Street N.E.
Washington, D.C. 20002
ksteele@bigfoot.com



Kid Power-DC, Inc.


 www.kidpowerdc.org
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